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January 3, 2024
Dear Terrence Shannon, Jr.,

The Conduct Panel met today and determined that the interim action to withhold you from organized
team activities should remain in place pending resolution of the charges against you stemming from the
September 2023 incident in Kansas. You may not return to organized team basketball activities at this
time.

You may continue to access athletic facilities, receive medical and academic support, and participate in
student-athlete development activities. You are permitted to receive nutritional support and eat in the
Varsity Room. Your athletically related financial aid is not affected. If you have questions about which
services and activities you may access, please contact me at any time.

This decision is not a determination of guilt or responsibility on your part. The interim action to withhold
is a step that is imposed when there is credible information that a student-athlete has committed a
major offense under DIA policy.

If new and relevant information becomes available, the Panel may reconvene to review this decision.
Otherwise, you may not return to organized team athletic activities until there is a resolution of the
charges against you. At that time, the final athletic sanctions, if any, will be determined by the Division
of Intercollegiate Athletics.

Thank you for your understanding and cooperation throughout the process and please let me know if
you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Copne s

Ryan Squire
Executive Senior Associate Athletic Director/Chief Integrity Officer



